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 MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO:      Houston L. Tate, Director 
      Office of Community Revitalization 
 
THROUGH:  Ruth Moguillansky-De Rose, Principal Planner 
  
FROM:      William Wynn, Planner II 
      Office of Community Revitalization 
  
DATE:      April 14, 2009 
 
RE:                03/10/2009 CCRT Meeting 
 
The purpose of this memorandum is to provide a summary of the items 
discussed at the March 10th CCRT meeting.  The items along with the 
responses for each item are provided below. 
 
1) Stacey Street 
 
 Brenda Warren, Royal Palm Estates resident, requested the status of 

the street improvement project on Stacey Street. 
 

 Based on information provided by Palm Beach County 
Construction Coordination Department, the preconstruction 
conference for this project was held on April 8th.  The project 
construction will begin by the end of this month (April).  The 
completion date for the project is unknown.  For more information 
on this project, contact the Construction Coordination Dept. @ 
(561) 684-4180. 

 
2) Royal Palm Estates 

 
 Brendhan Horne, Royal Palm Estates resident, requested an update 

on the streetlight project.  
 

 On April 7th, FPL advised the installation for this project will 
commence in late May or early June.   

 

 Brendhan Horne, Royal Palm Estates resident, requested an update 
on the signs for the park.  
 

 Dan Weisberg, Director of Traffic Engineering, advised that 
Kids/Children at Play signs could not be installed but that 
Playground signs could.  On 04/10/09, Mr. Weisberg advised that 
the signs will be installed by the end of April or in early May. 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Brendhan Horne, Royal Palm Estates resident, requested an update on the Pathway 
Project.  
 

 Based on the information provided by Cornelia Tobalski, Palm Beach County 
Engineering and Public Works, the three (3) projects below were included in the FY 
08/09 Pathway Program approved by the BCC on 11/18/08.  They have to resolve some 
design issues before they can be built. The pathways will be 6'-wide asphalt. 

 
1. Avocado Ave. from Southern Blvd. to Papaya Rd. 
2. Caroline Dr. from Southern Blvd. to Papaya Rd. 
3. Papaya Rd. from Pine Ave. to the E-3 Canal 

 

 The timetable for the project (e.g. design, permitting and construction) is unknown at this 
time.  For more detailed information or for future status reports, Mr. Horne is encouraged 
to contact Ms. Tobalski at 478-5740 or by e-mail at CTobalsk@pbcgov.org  

 
3) San Castle 

 
 Jason Bland, San Castle resident is interested in health screenings for the residents, he 

would like more information. 
 

 Mike McGinnis, Palm Beach County Health Department representative, advised that he 
referred Mr. Bland to the Lantana Clinic to see if they could be of assistance to him.  
Also, Mr. McGinnis also advised that the Health Dept is planning to have a back to 
school screening sometime in August for students living in San Castle.  Mike will be 
following up with Mr. Bland at the April CCRT meeting. 
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